
 

 

 

Runway 14/32 Reconstruction
This week, Taxiways H & A4 were closed for construction within the project area to begin the 
planned pavement and lighting replacement work in those areas. Aggregate base preparation was 
completed on Runway 14/32 north of Runway 9/27, and bituminous base paving is anticipated to 
occur through Saturday. Additionally, surface course paving was completed on Taxiways A2 & A3.
Taxiway B Reconstruction & Perimeter Roads
This week is the second and final week of the Phase 1 construction for the Taxiway B project, to 
include Taxiway B - between Taxiway C and Taxiway A2 - as well as the portion of Taxiway B south 
of Minnesota Jet, and Taxiway A2. Final work items occurring this week included paving, edge 
grading, and pavement markings. It is anticipated that the Phase 1 area will be open by the end of 
day on Sat., July 19.

The contractor will be utilizing Eaton Street throughout construction this summer. Please use 
caution when on those roads and be aware of the construction traffic.

LOOK AHEAD
Runway 14/32 Reconstruction
Runway 14/32 is anticipated to remain closed for construction through Aug. 9, 2025. 
Next week, Phase 4 of the project will begin, closing Runway 9/27 through Aug. 9. Work will include 
pavement removals at the intersection of Runway 14/32 & Runway 9/27, followed by excavation, 
geotextile fabric, aggregate base, and paving. 
Other work items include grading and paving operations at the Taxiway H & A4 intersection and 
continued airfield edge lighting work items.  
Taxiway B Reconstruction & Perimeter Roads
Taxiway B is being reconstructed, in two separate phases through Aug. 9, 2025. 
Next week, Phase 2 of the Taxiway B project will start. This includes the closure and reconstruction 
of Taxiway B between Taxiway A2 and Minnesota Jet, as well as Taxiway A3.

Always check NOTAMs for up-to-date information regarding the airfield status.
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PROJECT UPDATE
This is the seventh weekly project newsletter update regarding construction updates at the St. Paul Downtown Airport (STP).


